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Autumn 1996

This was Claire Simpson's winning entry in the costume class at the 1996

Breed Show. The cow jumping over the moon is Sleddale Lulu, with
Rosemary Wilson as the cat with the fiddle, and Emma Greenland as the spoon
with the satellite dish. The dog is played by himself. Lulu is by Lunesdale
Lucky Jim out of Sleddale Beauty XXVI and is 11 vears old. She took
everything in her stride but startled several ponies when she appeared round
the corner of the horse boxes!




THE NETHERLANDS FELL PONY SHOW

Mrs. Elizabeth Ball judging at the Fell Pony Breed Show in Holland in August. The pony
in front is Heltondale Crown, with Townend Robbie behind. Note how the ponies carry
their numbers on the bridle and the handlers, who are independent, have a "uniform" of
white shirt and trousers and red ties.

Mrs. Gwen Williamson, back to camera, judges one of the voungstock classes. This pony
is Baronshill Bleaberry - a 3 vear old filly. Gwen's report on the show is included in the
Show Report section of this Newsleiter.
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PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE :

It has been a very busy year for the Fell Pony Society. 1 have been very lucky,
having some very kind helpers on the sales stands, and carting my clobber about.
Pony sales have been moving fast, do let me know if you have anything for sale,
also anyone who is needing a pony. It is a long way from Inverness to Comwall,
but they do fall into the right county for sale many times.

It was lovely going to the Southern Show and seeing so many very good ponies
being shown by their owners, and thoroughly enjoying a wonderful day out, even if
they did leave home in the early hours of Sunday morning. Many thanks to Sir
John Miller for allowing us to use his lovely park.

A reminder that I have Christmas cards for sale - two ponies and sheep in snow, or
two ponies side by side - £2.50 for 6 cards. Wolly Laing

CHAIRMAN'S LETTER
Your Council has had a busy time since the AGM. In order to cover the work we
are going to have four Council meetings a year. As you know, Rache! has retired.
We shall all miss her very much. I think it is largely duc to her and the interest she
took in all the members and their problems, large and small, that membership of the
Society has grown so fast in the last few years. We all regret Rachel leaving us and
hope that in the future we shall see her and her ponies at shows and events so she
will not lose touch. I am sure she will enjoy being on the other side of the fence!
We welcome Sally Wood as our new Secretary and I would ask you to give her
your support and be patient for the next month or two until she catches up with the
work. We were without a Secretary for two weeks, whilst computers were moved
etc. This creates a backlog and Sally has also had to become conversant with a new
office routine, and at the same time, get to know vou all.
Our daughter societies are growing and Gwen Williamson and myself had a very
interesting time judging at the first Dutch Fell Pony Show last month. Gwen has
written an account for you in this issue so I will only say that it was a success. We
used the opportunity of being over there to talk with the Dutch Fell Pony owners
and explain some of the matters that they were unsure of. We enjoyed their
enthusiasm and hospitality.
The German Fell Pony Society is hoping to have a British judge over in Germany
once a year to inspect their colts and fillies, to conform to the German Federation
rules.
The Fell Pony Society is now a Registered Company, limited by guarantee, which
means that we conform to the EU rules as a Mother Stud Book. The Society's
financial year now ends on the 31st October, which is why the Autumn General
Mecting is ecarlier this year and will be so in the future. The Council is very
grateful to Derek Scott for steering us through this complicated innovation with as

little disruption as possible to our rules and traditions,
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We regret that the Council have decided to raise the registration fees. stallion
licensing and prefixes ctc., all the details of which are in this Newsletter. Our -
overheads get bigger cvery vear. the Horserace Betting Levy Board Grant is
beginning to shrink and we have little spare money in case of unseen circumstances
so 1 hope you will forgive us and dig a little deeper and buy a ticket and come to our
social in November. I hope vou have all bought Raffle Tickets. Every little helps!

Etigaberk Ball

SECRETARY'S LETTER
"Congratulations!” the voice said, bright and cheery on a sunny Sunday mormning,
"you've got the job... Now can you go over to Rachel's house today and collect the
contents of the office?”. Ah well, welcome to the Fell Pony Societvl! They
certainly don't hang about, I thought, and I was right.
Well that was my introduction to the news that 1 was to succeed Rachel Bell. whose
work for the Society is legion. Seven years of dedication and hard work by her has
a left a substantial legacy to the Society, as it has rapidly grown to a membership of
nearly 1400 now, which is a lot of stamps to lick, I can tell you - because I know!
At this early stage I have but an inkling of the massive workload the job brings and
until a full year has passed, I doubt I shall really know what the job fully COMpIIiSes.
However, there is much happening as we approach the Annual Show and Sale, the
AGM and the start of the new limited company which comes into effect on 1
November 1996, not to mention the routine office work which needs attention too.
The Society changing to a company limited by guarantee means very little outward
change to the way the Society looks, however, from an administrative point of view
it leaves nothing untouched, with every shred of printed matter having to be checked
and re-printed if need be, new rules which alter the frequency and timing of
meetings, and legal requirements to submit reports and accounts by inflexible
deadlines, and probably much more. I think I am beginning to see why Rachel
decided the timing was right to exat!
That said, I am looking forward to the challenge and to seeing the Society develop
further. T am very much aware that amongst the membership we have people who
do not own Fell Ponies but who are interested in the breed, as well as a healthy
number of junior members, for whom the more weighty "business” content of the
Newsletter may have limited interest. Stories, photographs, anccdotes and small
snippets of news from members would make the balance more even, or you may
have other ideas, Why not send me your suggestions? It's your newsletter too, so
make the most of it. Sally Wood

CHANGE OF SECRETARY We are sure that members will wish to mark their
appreciation of Rachel's efforts over the past few years with a gift. Will you please
send all contributions to Sally Wood before the Autumn General Meeting on 19th
October 1996. 3



A MESSAGE FROM THE SUBSTITUTE EDITOR
As everyone now knows, Sally is our new Secretary and I'm sure we all wish her
well in her new position. And what an act she has to follow. Rachel has done a
tremendous amount of work on behalf of the Society. Those of usec who have tried
to help with some of the Society's activities are only too well aware of the massive
influence Rachel has had and how much we have come to depend on her.
There is so much to be done at present. The change to company status, the
additional problems arising from the export of ponies, enthusiastic daughter
socicties to be helped, foal mortalities to be investigated, pony identification
required by the EU, etc, etc. Sally certainly has her hands full at present, hence
your new temporary editor of this Newsletter,
I know that I have always eagerly awaited this publication dropping through the
letterbox, and 1 hope you will enjoy this somewhat hurried edition.
The fact that so many people spend so many hours at shows up and down the
country talking about ponies, is an indication of the variety of subjects which our
Newsletter can cover. I'm sure that Sally, when she picks up the reins for the spring

edition, will be glad of your contributions. : Bavry Hlen
COUNCIL INFORMATION

Council Members' Telephone Numbers

Mr B M Alien - 01229774528 Miss M Longsdon - {moving home)
Mr M Allen - 01539726273 Mr A Morland - 015396 24615
Mrs E A Ball - 01556 680216 Mrs M Murray - 01833650474
MrPBoustead - 01524 383665 Mrs A Newall - 01434672218
MrRBCharlton - 01434673262 Mr W S Potier - 01931 716267
MrJSDargue - 01768351459 Mrs C HRobinson - 01946 862439
MrPLForsman - 01768890372 Mr R B Sutcliffe - 01254 776389
MrdPGibson - 01207 270230 MrHF Wales - 01768 361388
MrTHHarison - 01931716653 Miss B W Walker - 017687 77202
Mrs M Laing - 01387376272 Mr E M Wilson - 016974 78638

REVIEW OF FPS OPEN DAY AND JUDGES TEACH-IN

This event was both instructional and enjoyable, as letters to the Council from
participants bear out. Having the use of George Bowman's vard proved a great
draw with members, so much so that some people were unable to attend due to
limited numbers. The only disappointment was a lack of NPS Judges attending the
Teach-In, which may have been due to the Northern location of this event. To this
end Miss Mary Longsdon has offered to arrange a Judges Teach-In to take place in
Derbyshire in 1997 to redress the balance, and an Open Day in Leicestershire
around March 1997. It was also agreed another Open Day will be scheduled in the
North for 1998. Following the demonstration of correct in-hand showing, some
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members have requested a similar demonstration of correct turn-out and technique
for ridden classes.

CANCELLATION OF SOUTHERN PERFORMANCE EVENT

Due to lack of entries this event had to be cancelled  The Council was
disappointed by the lack of interest and, to save wasting time in future on events
which will not get adequate support, it was suggested that a questionnaire about
what type of events are of interest be sent to Southern members.

COUNCIL MEETINGS TO BE HELD MORE OFTEN

Due to the increasing amount of business the Council finds itself having to deal
with, it has been agreed that there will be quarterly meetings, starting on 19
November 1996 at 1.00 pm.

INCREASE IN REGISTRATION FEES FROM 1.1.97

In order to keep pace with costs associated with the administration of registrations
and transfers, the Council has agreed an increase in fees which will come into effect
from Ist January 1997 (1st May 1997 for hill breeders). The revised rates arc as
follows:-

To Register a Colt Foal £5.00

To Register a Filly Foal £12,00

Stallion Licence £50.00

Prefixes £25.00 (new overseas rate £40)

Duplicate Certificate £30.00

Transfer Ownership £10.00

Non-members Double fees

REMINDERS AND GENERAL INFORMATION

SUBSCRIPTIONS 1997

Subscription renewals are due annually on 1st January. Please note that
anyone in arrears cannot enter Fell Pony events or shows and may not receive
their next newsletter, so please renew your membership promptly.

Full Member £15
Junior Member £ 750
Family Member £ 750

¢

EPS Junior and Senior Points Schemes

A reminder to Junior members that completed forms should be returned to Mrs. €
H Robinson, 6 Crossgates, Lamplugh, Workington, Cumbria, CAl4 4TU no later
than 15th January 1997.Senior members should return their forms to Mrs.

Robinson instead of the Secretary, by the same date
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1995 Vol XV Stud Book will be available by post from the Secretary or Mrs.
Laing. please send a cheque/P.O.. for £3.50 (inc. 50p P & P) payable to 'The Fell
Pony Society’. 1992, 1993 & 1994 Stud Books are available at the same cost.
Stallion & Youngstock Guide available from the office @ £1.30 (inc. P & P).

FPS Youngstock & Performance Award (Premiums)
Completed forms should be returned to Mrs. Robinson at the above address as soon

as possible after exinbitors have attended their last qualifying show. Only those
returning completed forms will be considered for this years premiums,

FPS SOCIAL/BUFFET/DANCE
This will be held on Saturday 16th November 1996 at 7.30 at the Crooklands
Hotel , Crooklands, Nr. Kendal. Tickets cost £12 and can be obtained from Mrs. C
Robinson, 6 Cross Gates, Lamplugh, Workirigton, Cumbria, CAl4 4TU, SAE
appreciated!

GRAND ANNUAL PRIZE DRAW
Please ensure that your raffle ticket money and counterfoils are returned to Mrs
Laing by 16th November 1996. The draw was a major help towards the finances of
the Society last vear. It would be very satisfying if we could top that figure this
year. :

ANNUAL SHOW AND SALE OF REGISTERED FELL PONIES
FRIDAY 18 OCTOBER 1996

Penrith Farmers' & Kidd's plc will again be hosting the Annual Show and Sale of
Registered Fell Ponics at Penrith Auction Mart, Skirsgill, Penrith, Cumbria, CAll
ODN. (Tel. 01768 862323). The Auction Mart is very ¢asy to locate, being just off
Junction 40 of the M6 motorway (at J.40 roundabout take the A66 Keswick turn
off, and travel along the dual carriageway to a 2nd roundabout, at which you should
go right round, heading back in the direction of Penrith. The Auction Mart is
situated next to the 1st roundabout on your lefi hand side). The Auction Mart has
excellent facilities and there i1s ample parking space, plus a large sales ring for the
ponies. The sale is for all registered native brecds, though Fells predominate.
Entries for the sale catalogues have now closed and catalogues are available from
the Auctioneers @ £1.50 inc. p & p.

PHOTOGRAPHY COMPETITION

A prize of £10 has been kindly donated by Tan Mci(inlay from Anglesey and will be
awarded to the sender of the most unusual photograph of a Fell pony or ponies.
Entries should be sent to the Secretary by 31.1.97 and the winning entry will be
featured 1n the Spring Newsletter. The photographs should be either in black and
white or suitable for printing in black and white {colour shots do not transfer well if
there is insufficient contrast}. 5



NEWS FROM THE SHOWS

STALLION SHOW
This was again held at Dalemain, with many thanks to the McCosh family. Judged
by Mr. E M. Wilson, the results were as follows:

Yearling Colts Castle Hili Prince Mr D Crow

Two year old Colts Heltondale Bellman V - MrD Crow

3 & 4 yr old Stallions Heltondale Bracken V Mr P G Turnbull

Staitions 5 yrs and over ~ Darrenvale Jason Mr & Mrs Sutchffe

Driven Statlion/Gelding  Dene Claudius Mr J M Marston

Ridden Stallions Darrenvale Jason Mr & Mrs Sutcliffe

Youngstock Champion Heltondale Bellman V

Reserve Border Rambler Mr J Bell

Supreme Champion Darrenvale Jason

Reserve Heltondale Bellman V

Best Foot Shod Darrenvale Jason

Blacksmith Mr. R. Sutcliffe

£20 Gelding Premiums awarded to

Best 2 year olds Lunesdale Prince Henry Mr P Metcalfe
Burymili Wilfred Mr P Metcalfe
Wolds Garganey Miss J Glass

£30 Gelding Premiums awarded to

Best 3 year olds Closchead Whisky Boy Mr D F Tumer
Sunnybrowe Josh Mr J Mawson
Murthwaite Roly Mrs E Whitley

" At Home Premiums” will be printed in the Spring 1997 newsletter.

SPRING PERFORMANCE TRIALS & NPS MOUNTAIN & MOORLAND
WHP CHAMPIONSHIP QUALIFIER

These events were again held at Linnel Wood, Hexham, by kind invitation of
Mr & Mrs R B Charlton. The NPS/Bankers Equine Direct Qualifier was judged.
this year by Mr R B Charlton, and the winner was Hillhead Lucky Arnold, ridden
by Miss Kathryn Waugh. Only 17 ponies competed at Linnel Wood in 1994. This
year we had 23 in the novice class and 9 in the open. 1 believe we can break the 40
barrier soon and I have to admit that the introduction of the novice class - despite
my personal reservations - has proved to be the turning point. It is a pleasure to see
all the hard work of Bob and Sarah rewarded by the enthusiasm of the competitors.
The Trials were strongly influenced this year by a pony which did not even turn up!

Christine Robinson's old stallion Frizington Duke was always a strong competitor
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himself - this year he was the sire of the first 3 ponies in the Novice Cross Country
section. The winners of the individual sections were as follows:

Novice Class

Dressage Baronshill Black Prince Miss Beth Ingham
Cross Country Kerbeck Solar Fire Mrs Gill Wilson
Overall Levelways Dark Secret Miss Beth Ward

Open

Dressage Hillhead Lucky Amold MissKathryn Waugh
Cross Country Bowderdale Jess Miss Suzanne Forsman
Overall Heltondale Rob Miss Emma Grundy
Best Newcomer Summit Harrier Miss Alison Kennedy
Best Junior Hillhead Lucky Amold Miss Kathryn Waugh

Special thanks go to Bob and Sarah, who provided excellent facilities for the event,
also to Margaret Murray and her team of helpers who staged the dressage phase.
We are also indebted to the small group who judged the cross country
section-hopefully next year we will have a few more volunteers. Many thanks to
everyone who supported the event. Bang llen

Levelways Dark Secret (Sire Frizington Duke x Hesket Heather), winner of the Novice
class at the Spring Performance Trials 1996 at her first attempt at the age of 4. She is
owned and bred by Mrs. Pam Ward from Longhorsley, nr. Morpeth and is ridden by her
daughter Beth.
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WINDERMERE FELL PONY SHOW - Held on 30th June 1996 at Brockhole
=L RVERE VELL PONY SHOW
Judges were Mr W Potter and Mrs C Johnson,

Geld Mare Tambeck Maydew
Gelding Townend Septimus

Brood Mare Tarnbeck Sheba

Yearling Lunesdale Tiger Lily

Two year old Pikestone Lady Dawn
Three year old Lunesdale Lizzie

In Hand Veteran Townend Lucy IV

Ridden Mare Tamnbeck Maydew

Ruidden Gelding Sleddale David

Ridden Pairs Wolds Woodcock )

Wolds Songthrush ) Whitley/L Sanders

Novice WHP Kerbeck Night Serenade
Open WHP Sieddale David

Handy Pony Tambeck Savanna
Showjumping Kerbeck Solar Fire
Trotting Race Esther Marec of Inglegarth
In Hand Champion - Tarnbeck Sheba

Reserve Lunesdale Lizzie

Ridden Champion Sleddale David

Reserve Tambeck Maydew

Junior Points Wolds Woodcock

Senior Points Esther Maree of Inglegarth
A new trophy for Overall Champion was given by Mr & Mrs
by their winner of the brood mare class, Tarnbeck Sheba.

D & G Williamson
Miss J Williamson'
D & G Williamson
Mr A W Morland
Mr J Hunter

Mr A W Morland
D & G Williamson
D & G Williamson

Mrs G Underwood

Miss J Glass/Mrs

Mrs C Robinson

"Mrs G Underwood

Mrs E Metcalfe
Mrs G Wilson

Mrs B Hodgson

D & G Williamson
Mr A W Morland
Mrs G Underwood
D & G Williamson
Miss L. Sanders
Mrs B Hodgson

Williamson, and won

NPS MOUNTAIN & MOORLAND W.H.P. CHAMPIONSHIP 1997

A qualifying round for this Championship has, for a number of years now

July. The qualifier will replace the.

, which will this

year be on Sunday 6th
Open Working Hunter class. To reassure

regular competitors at Windermere it should be noted that ponies 13.2 and under
are expected to jump between 2'3" and 2'0" Ponies over 13.2 Jump 2'9" to 3'3",

Prize money is double the usnal Windermere r;
support this particular class.

represented at these major events.
The novice working hunter class at Windermere will be unchanged.
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BARNINGHAM FELL PONY SHOW Held on 13th July at Barningham Park,
Richmond, by kind permission of Sir Anthony Milbank. Judges were Mr J Gibson
and Mr P Boustead. The organisers wish to thank everyone who supported the
show. Barningham Show Annual Buffet Supper Dance will be held at Glaxo
Social Club, Barnard Castle on Friday 25th October 1996. Dancing is to the
Country Rovers. Tickets price £7.00 are availabe from Mrs N Earnshaw - 01833

621261 or Mrs M Wilson - 016974 78638,

Mares 4-7 yrs Heltondale Dido II Mr C D Sanderson
Mares 8 yrs and over Tarmnbeck Sheba D & G Williamson
Geldings 4 & over Townend Septimus Miss J Williamson
Brood Mare with Foal Brackenfield Wispa Mrs N Earnshaw
Colt or Filly Foal Tunstall Jade Mr P G Turnbull
Yearling colt or gelding Holfrey Victor Miss M D Ford
Yearling Filly Townend Dawn III Mrs G Cockbain
2 yr old Filly or Gelding Guards Blossom Miss H Lightfoot
3 yr old Filly or gelding Murthwaite Magic Mr T Capstick
Veteran In hand Townend Lucy IV D & G Williamson
Traditional Ridden (Males) Dene Claudius Mr J B Marston
Traditional Ridden (Females) Townend Lucy IV D & G Williamson
Best turned out pony/rider Baronshill Black Prince ~ Miss B Ingham
Riding Class Dene Dainty Damsel - ‘Mrs R B Chariton -
Pairs Class (Ridden) Adamdale Gypsy Dawn - Mrs E Stockdale
o Heltondale Beauty VI~ & Mrs $ L Keogh
Driving Class - Dene Claudius Mr J B Marston
Junior Handler Townend Hamish II John Cockbain
Champion Murthwaite Magic Mr T Capstick
Reserve Guards Blossom Miss H Lightfoot
BREED SHOW

The 1996 Breed Show was held on August 4th on Brougham Hall Farm by kind
permission of Mr. & Mrs Helme. This year we had two changes as the show was
held on Sunday, rather than Saturday, and we were in a different field owing to the
Pony Club claiming our usual field for their camp. Hopefully, if we are offered the
same field next year, we will be able to alter the layout of the rings to make them
larger and set up the whole show to be a little more cfficient, having had a "trial -
run” this year. This year we had a new trophy kindly donated by Mrs Shuttleworth
and Friends as a memorial to Alan Shuttleworth. Tt was presented to the Champion
Mare in Ring 1 and was won by Mr. W. S. Potter. Entries were at a record high,
and all the classes were well filled. Unfortunately, at the last minute, Mrs S Clarke
was unable to come to judge the Ring 3 Ridden Classes. Her place was ably taken
by the Reserve Ridden Judge, Mrs S Lee, and Mr. D Lee kindly took over the
Judging of the WHP classes. As Secretary, may I end by saying a big thank-you to
10



all of last year's winners for returning their trophies in such good condition - this is
the first vear ever that I have not had to get out the polishing cloth! Lastly, another
big thank you to everyone on the show field for not leaving litter - the show field
has never before been lefi so tidy.

Mares 4 - 7 years old
Mares 8 yrs and over
Mare with filly foal
Filly Foal

Yecarling Filly

Two year old filly

3 year old Filly
Geldings 4 - 7 years
Geldings 8 and over
Mare withcolt foal

Colt Foal

Yearling colt or gelding
Two vear old gelding
Three year old gelding
Ridden geldings - Open
Ridden mares - open
Ridden Veterans

Junior ridden under 12

Junior ridden 13-16 yrs

Ridden Novice gelding
Ridden Novice Mare
Stallion progeny class
Mare progeny class
Private driving class
Cone driving class
Handy pony - seniors
Handy pony -~ juniors
Open WHP

Novice WHP

Best Foot ‘Shod

Best Foot Unshod
Costume Class
Olympia Qualifier
Youngstock Champion
Ridden Champion

Heltondale Mini
Tarnbeck Sheba
Greenholme Glory
Ludworth Gale
Northlodge Ling
Guards Blossom
Townend Dawn 11
Townend Septimus
Stennerskeugh Black Flash
Carrock Amanda
Waverhead Duke
Hollfrey Victor
Wolds Garganey
Barnend Jack the Lad
Townend Biggles
Townend Lucy IV
Bowderdale Jess
Barbondale Rambler

Rackwood Charles

Townend Hamish
Kerbeck Night Serenade
Mr J Bell's group
Miss J Glass's group
Lowmoat Rodney
Edenview Moonstroller
Guards Jonathon
Abbey Tulip
Esther Maree of Inglegarth
Abbey Tulip
Guards Joseph
Wolds Garganey
Sleddale Lulu
Darrenvale Jason
Hollfrey Victor
Townend Biggles
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WMargaret Wurray

Mr. W S Potter

D & G Williamson
Mrs B Hodgson
Mr & Mrs Kell
RW & A Clegg
Mr ] Bell

Mr E M Wilson
Miss T Williamson
Mrs A Howarth
Mrs G Cockbain
Mr J Bell

Miss D Ford

Miss J Glass

Miss S Forsman
Mrs § Peet

D & G Williamson
Mr P Forsman

Mr A Brook
Rider K Brook
Mr K Porter

Rider H Rothwell
Mrs S Peet

Mrs C Robinson

Miss S Hartley
Miss J Brindley
Mrs S McKinlay
R. Bradburn
Mrs B Hodgson
R Bradbum
Miss 8. Wardle
Miss J Glass
Miss C Simpson
Mr & Mrs Sutcliffe
Miss D Ford
Mrs S Peet



Champion Mare/Filly
Champion Colt/Gelding
Best 3 yr old riding type
Supreme Champion
Points Trophy

Breeder of Champion

Heltondale Mini
Hollfrey Victor
Barnend Jack the Lad
Heltondale Mini
Abbey Tulip

Mr. S. Noble

Mr W S Potter
Miss D Ford
Miss S Forsman
Mr W S Potter
R Bradbum

Dawn Ford, our Breed Show Entries Secretary, with her home bred colt Hollfrey Victor ,

who was 1st in the vearling colt or_gelding class, male champion and rescrve overall

champion at the 1996 show. Victor is by Heltondale Rocket II out of Sleddale Holly IT.

LOWTHER FELL CLASSES

Judges were Mrs G Cockbain and Mr D Lee.

Geld Mare Tarnbeck Sheba
Gelding Sleddale David
Yearling Waverhead Rosanna 11
Two Year Old Tarnbeck Shadow
Three Year old Brackenfield Amy
Mare With Foal at Foot Barbondale Pearl

Foal Waverhead Storm Boy
Ridden Mare Kerbeck Night Serenade
Ridden Gelding & Wolds Woodcock
Ridden Champion

Champion Brackenfield Amy
Reserve Tambeck Sheba
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D & G Williamson
Mrs G Underwood
Mr J Bell

D & G Williamson
Mrs N Earnshaw
Mr J Bell

Mr J Bell

Mrs C Robinson
Miss J Glass/
Mrs S Audley




